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My teaching of two classes will be modified by the information that I received while attending the Japanese Studies Institute this summer.  New material and assignments will be added to both subjects. The changes will be implemented the next time each class is taught.

Modifications in Nonverbal Communication (COM 308).  Throughout the term I first discuss the various components of nonverbal communication and give students several opportunities to engage in various forms of experiential learning in this class.  The last four weeks of the semester I shift to a more holistic perspective and attempt to demonstrate how these parts interact within more complex systems.  For example, I focus on how territoriality, appearance, paralanguage, and eye contact influence communication within the workplace.  I plan to take the information I have learned this summer and examine how similar nonverbal variables translate across a cultural boundary.  In this case, I would use the information we have learned concerning Japan.  This additional unit was added to the syllabus, attached to the final report, and will be included the next time the subject is offered during the Fall 2008 Term.
Modifications in Gender Communication (COM/WS 386).  Rather than adding a new unit, I will revise eight of the ten existing major topics.  Specifically, information from the institute will be included that will address the development of gender identities (onnagata), rhetorical campaigns (Japanese constitutional ERA provision), verbal communication (women writers), nonverbal communication (the modern woman), close relationships (familial relationships in Japan), educational systems (difference from the US), media influences (portrayal of women in Japanese ads), and the workplace (unique problems faced by female Japanese workers).  The class will be taught during the Fall 2007 Term and a copy of the revised syllabus was included with the final report.

